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17th July 2024  
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I wanted to write with some key information that I didn’t want to get lost in a Newsletter. 
 
This week we say goodbye to our wonderful Toucans. We wish them the best of luck at high school and 
beyond and thank them for a wonderful performance of Rock Bottom.  
 
Staffing changes 
 
Sadly, we also say goodbye to some staff members. Mr and Mrs Fromings have both worked at 
Reepham Primary for many years. We can’t thank them enough for their hard work and dedication and 
we wish them a very happy retirement. Mrs Ward is also stepping down from her current role, but we 
hope to still have her in school for teaching cover when we can. We wish her the best of luck next year. 
We wish Mrs Butler good luck in her new role, she will be greatly missed by children throughout the 
school. 
 
We are delighted to welcome Dylan Concannon to our staff team. He will be teaching Wrens next year. 
 
Congratulations to Miss Bursnell who is getting married during the holiday. We look forward to 
welcoming her back as Mrs Shorten. 
 
Arriving at School 
 
We have not changed any arrangements for arriving and leaving school but so you can prepare your 
children fully, I have attached the arrangements below: 
 

Class Entrance Door (8.35 – 8.50am) Exit Door (3.10pm) 

Nursery  Front Fire exit door in Yr1 
outdoor area (From 8:30am) 

Front Fire exit door in Yr1 
outdoor area (3:00pm) 

Nightingales (YrR) Classroom door (at the back of 
the building) 

Classroom door (at the back of 
the building)  

Kingfishers (Yr1) Front Fire exit door in Yr1 
outdoor area 

Front Fire exit door in Yr1 
outdoor area 

Puffins (Yr2) Front Fire exit door in Yr1 
outdoor area 

Main Front entrance 

Goldfinch (Yr3) Back playground door Back playground door 
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Wren (Yr4) Back playground door  Back playground door  

Woodpeckers (Yr5) Back playground door  Back playground door  

Doves (Yr5/6) Back playground door  Back playground door  

 
 
Cost of a school lunch 
 
The cost of a school dinner will be rising to £2.55 from September. Please note, this cost applies to all 
children ordering a meal in Year 3 upwards. 
 
After School Club 
 
In order to provide the best service that we can at the After School Club, we need time to plan for staff. 
With this in mind, we will not be refunding money for a place that is cancelled or not used unless it is 
cancelled a week before. It will still be possible for you to book a place up to the evening before- if there 
is space. 
 
We have job vacancies within our After School club. Please contact the school office if you are 
interested in this role. 
 
Inspirational people 
 
Each year we introduce the children to new careers/ experiences through visitors to the school. Please 
contact me if you would be interested in visiting the school or doing an assembly. We have had 
farmers, musicians, archaeologists, nurses, builders and many more in the past. Anything goes and is 
of interest so please come forward. We need you! 
 
Thank you for your support this year. It is not taken for granted.  
 
Have a restful holiday. 
 

Caroline Henry  
 
Head of School 
head@reephamprimary.org.uk. 

 
 
 


